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Increase in construction traffic 
There will be an increase in construction traffic on 
Wednesday 8 January 2025 as work is undertaken 
to dismantle and remove the tower crane from the 
Burudyara building site. 

The work will be carried out over one day. The crane 
will be dismantled in sections, with a mobile crane 
loading those sections onto semi-trailers for removal.  

During the work, the mobile crane and semi-trailers 
will enter Concord Hospital grounds at Gate 4 on 
Boronia Street and travel to the site via the project 
entry gates and the shared access road through the 
P5 staff car park. To facilitate the entry of the 
semi-trailers, four parking spaces outside the Red 
Cross building will be closed for the day. 

The trucks will reverse up Hospital Lane to the 
Burudyara – Concord Forensic Mental Health Unit 
site using the existing contraflow arrangements, 
under the guidance of traffic control staff. Once 
loaded, the semi-trailers will exit the site and the 
hospital grounds via the same route. 

Pedestrian and motorist access to Hospital Lane will 
be available throughout the work but will be blocked 
intermittently to allow loading and removal of crane 
sections. 

To co-ordinate truck movements and minimise 
disruption, traffic controllers will be in place at the 
intersection of Nullawarra Avenue and Boronia 
Street, at the project entry gates in the P5 car park 
and at three locations on Hospital Lane. 

Emergency vehicles will continue to have priority 
during the work.

If the work cannot proceed on Wednesday 8 January, 
contingencies are in place for it to take place on 
Thursday 9 January or Friday 10 January.

Key impacts

• The Hospital Lane contraflow will be in operation,
with intermittent closures to allow for semi-trailer
movements and loading.

• Increased traffic movements through Concord
Hospital Gate 4 and the P5 staff car park.

More information 

The health, safety and wellbeing of staff, patients, 
neighbours and community are our highest priorities. 
For any queries relating to this work, please contact 
the project team on SLHD-ConcordRedevelopment@
health.nsw.gov.au
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Works notice — Monday 6 January 2025
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